Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Executive Committee

January 22, 2021 
Minutes

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority (SARAA or the Authority) was called to order by Mr. Helsel on Friday, January 22, 2021 at 8:46 a.m. via teleconference.  The meeting was conducted by teleconference due to the COVID-19 pandemic, and restrictions imposed by Governor Wolf and the Secretary of Health as a consequence thereof.  Members of the committee present were:




    James Helsel

James Gross



    James Anderson

Stephen Libhart



    William Leonard

Carolyn Van Newkirk

Also attending were:  Timothy Edwards (Executive Director), Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director),  Erik Hume (SARAA Board), Brian Enterline (SARAA Board), Bennett Chotiner (SARAA Board), Nelva Wright (SARAA Board), Thomas Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration,) Scott Miller (Deputy Director, Advertising & PR), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology), Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant).
Minutes:  The minutes of the November 20, 2020 Executive Committee were deemed approved.

Financials & Dashboard (through November 2020):

Mr. Moskal reported that the Total Operating Revenues YTD of $19.3 million is under budget by 31.8%, or $9 million.  Total monthly Operating Revenue decreased from October to November 7.57% or $139,000.  Airline activity is $1.06 million, or 9.8% under FY19 YTD.   Monthly airline revenue remained flat from October to November.  Parking revenues are under budget by 63%, or $5.3 million YTD.  Parking Revenue decreased 13% or $28,000 from October to November.  Rental Car revenues are under FY19 by 48%, or $1.9 million YTD.  Rental Car revenue grew 1% or $2,000 from October to November.  Expenses are under FY19 YTD budget by 19% or $3.2 million.  Total budget savings since April 1, 2020 implementation of the revised spending plan equal approximately $3.7 million.  YTD Net Operating Revenue of $5.4 million is under budget by 51.8%, or $5.8 million below FY19 YTD.  The variance to budget of $4.3 million, when $4.2 million in CARES Act funding drawn and cash reserves are applied, net position through November equals a positive $1.4 million, $200,000 drawn in December 2020.  This leaves a balance in CARES of $5.5 million for 2021 forward.  The Debt Coverage Ratio of 1.55 on a 1.25 requirement due to CARES monies, projected at 1.38.  On the Capital Project Summary, four projects moved to fixed assets.  On the Sales and Revenue Summary Report, enplanements decreased by 65% vs November 2019, and variable revenues decreased by 49%.  YTD enplanements and variable revenues decreased 59% and 48% respectively vs. YTD 2019.  Total Variate RPE was above November 19 as well as above FY19 YTD.  On the Accounts Receivable Summary report, Frontier and UPS revenue sharing balances credited to their accounts in over 90 days (negative balances).  Hertz represents the largest 90+ day balance due to bankruptcy proceedings beginning 5/22/20.  Pre-petition in arrears is 44% of balance and post-petition is 56%.
BKD Audit Planning Review/Rick Wittgren:
Mr. Wittgren reported on the Audit Planning review for 2021.   He presented the Overview, Planned Scope, COVID-19 Impact, New Accounting Standards, Planned Timing, Approach to Planning and Consideration of Errors or Fraud.

The planned timing includes:

· Planning and Risk Assessment:  January 4th - 6th
· Final Audit Fieldwork, including Single Audit testing:  March 1st – 19th
· Presentation to the Executive Committee:  April 23rd
· Presentation to the Board:  April 28th
BKD Fee Proposal & Contract Extension:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the BKD fee proposal and contract extension.  The fee proposal is to continue to perform audit services for SARAA for the fiscal years ending December 31, 2021-2025, and keep the fee increases below 3% on average.  They propose to keep fees flat for 2020.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Year End Status of SARAA’s Bank Accounts (Discussion Only):

Mr. Peiffer reported that under the SARAA Bylaws, the Deputy Director of Finance is empowered to shift monies around between the various funds with the consent of the Executive Director.  Mr. Peiffer is required to give the Board a report on the status of the bank accounts for year-end.  A copy of the SARAA Bank Accounts was distributed to the Board members via the Board Portal.  The 12/31/20 balances are as follows:

· Maintenance and Operations Reserve Balance:  $3,254,083

· Renewal & Replacement Reserve:  $500,346

· Coverage Account Balance: $1,244,797
· Capital Improvement Account:  $3,315,488
· Total (All Reserves):  $8,314,714
SARAA Organization Chart:

Mr. Edwards provided an update of the SARAA Organization Chart to the Committee.  There are currently 110 employees, which includes 105.5 full-time employees.  There are nine open positions which are highlighted in yellow. 

Adjournment:  Mr. Helsel adjourned the meeting at 9:21 a.m.
Next Meeting:   Friday, February 19, 2021, 8:00 a.m., David C. McIntosh Boardroom, HIA

Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards

Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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